Ridley Township Board of Commissioners
November 14, 2024 6:30pm
Meeting Minutes

The Special Meeting of the Ridley Township Board of Commissioners was called to order by
President Willert at 6:30pm on November 14, 2024 at the Township Building.

The following Commissioners were present: Mr. Saraceni, Mrs. Cummins, Mr. Saunders,
Mr. Warwick, Mr. Willert, Mrs. Melasecca and Mr. Bidoli.

Also present were Mr. Ryan (Township Manager), Mr. Betzler (Controller), Mr. Caponi
(Assistant Township Manager/Finance Director) and Mrs. Schlosser (Accounting Manager).

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at the Workshop Meeting held at 6:00pm.
Mr. Willert announced the purpose of the meeting was to adopt the 2025 Tentative Budget.

Mr. Willert announced there will be no tax increase for 2025 and no increases to the
rubbish and sewer service charges to residents, even though those rates have increased.

Mr. Caponi announced the proposed millage rate for 2025 would be 5.463 - the same as
last year.

Mr. Willert noted there were no residents in attendance to offer public comment.
Motion made by Mr. Warwick, seconded by Mrs. Melasecca to adopt the 2025
Tentative Budget which calls for no increase in township taxes or services charges,
as presented. Motion carried unanimously (7-0).

Mr. Willert announced the tentative budget will be available for public inspection for 20

days at the Ridley Township Library and Resource Center and the Final Budget adoption
will be held on December 18, 2024.

Adjournment

Motion made by Mr. Willert, seconded by Mr. Bidoli to adjourn the special meeting.
Motion carried unanimously (7-0).

Meeting concluded at 6:35pm.
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